
Fr. Michel Nault, Pastor – phone: (204) 960-6059  email: michelfr@shaw.ca 
Elie Rectory Office – phone: (204) 353-2516  fax: (204) 353-2229  email: blesst@shaw.ca 
Parish Council Members – Marcel Gauthier, Lucille Beaudin, Shelley Combot, Dean Combot, Elaine Tully, Nicole 
Gillis 
Finance Committee – Nickole Bernardin, Doris Lavallee, Bob Whitechurch, Matthew Lachance 
Finance Secretary – Lori Van Den Bussche 
Sharing God’s Gifts – Jeanine Whitechurch 
Infant Baptism /Baptism Preparation – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation – Before or after weekday Masses; half an hour before Sunday Masses or call when 
in need. 
For the Sacrament of Marriage – Six months notice is required; Marriage Preparation Course is very necessary.  
Couples may be asked to go where the program is offered. 
Sacrament of the Sick / Needing to talk to someone – Please call the Parish rectory office. 
Bulletin Announcements: Contact Len Desilets – phone: (204) 353-2116  email: lenmona@shaw.ca 
Parish Website: www.blessedsacramentelie.com 
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     Blessed Sacrament Church                          St. Eustache Church 

This Week’s Mass Schedule 
Sunday, June 25th - 9:00 a.m. – St. François Xavier 
 11:00 a.m. – Elie (followed by parish picnic) – Mass intention for +Pat 

Alarie requested by Rita Bernardin 
Tuesday, June 27th - No mass 
Wednesday, June 28th - 5:00 p.m. – Blessed Sacrament Church  
Thursday, June 29th - 9:30 a.m. – Elie Manor 
Friday, June 30th - 3:30 p.m. – St. Eustache Church 
 2:30 p.m. – Adoration   
Saturday, July 1st - 9:30 a.m. – Blessed Sacrament Church  
Sunday, July 2nd - 9:00 a.m. – St. François Xavier 
 11:00 a.m. – St. Eustache – Mass intention for +Michelle Beaudin from 

funeral collection 
 
 
Church Cleaners:  St. Eustache (Jun 19 – Jul 1) – Clarence & Lucille Ross and Gilles & Lucille Beaudin  
 Elie (Jun 26 – Jul 8) – Philippe Legault family 

Please pray for those who are sick, awaiting tests or receiving medical treatment.  Paisley Amyotte, 
Roger Menard, Danny Gusnowsky, Linda Stewart, Robert Boudreau, Louise McKay 
We encourage everyone in our parishes to pray for those who are sick.  If you know of others who may be 
sick and in need of prayer, please let us know so we can include their names in our Sunday bulletin. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Parish Picnic Today! 
Let’s celebrate summer! 



The ministry schedule for June 25th to September 3rd, 2017 was included with last Sunday’s 
bulletin.  Exttra copies are available at the church entrance. 

~~~~~~~~ 
Columbarium Prices are as follows: $1,500 for a niche plus $100 “Perpetual Fee” at time of 
placement of urn.  Engraving is at cost. 

~~~~~~~~ 
Mexicans for the Season 

Every year throughout the summer, our surrounding parishes provide hospitality to the Mexicans for 
their Spanish celebrations on Sunday monthly evenings. 
If you and friends would be so kind to offer can drinks and cookies (muffins or cupcakes ) for the 
after Sunday celebrations it would be appreciated.  Also, donations to purchase drinks would be 
appreciated as well.  
Please contact Father Michel for donations and if you can offer your time. Thank you. 
Tentative Schedule for Spanish Masses at St Eustache Church: 

July 2   St. Eustache  7:00 p.m.        
August 6   St. Eustache 7:00 p.m.        
September 10 or 17 Portage La Prairie  (Mexican Independence Celebration) 
October 1  St. Eustache   (if workers are still here) 

~~~~~~~~ 
Holy Hour for Vocations: Recently we have celebrated the “Good Shepherd Sunday” – the World 
Day of Prayer for Vocations.  We would like to unite our prayers to those of the Universal Church in 
asking the Lord to “send labourers into his harvest” (cf. Lk 10:2)  that He would raise up from our 
midst priests and religious who would serve God and His people with their whole hearts.  Come join 
us in praying for this intention on June 25th at 7:00 p.m. at St. Mary’s Cathedral (353 St. Mary’s 
Ave., Winnipeg).  The Presider is going to be our Archbishop Richard Gagnon.  For further 
information contact the vocations director, Fr. Peter Nemcek (204) 452-2227 or 
pnemcek@archwinnipeg.ca. 

~~~~~~~~ 
MEMORANDUM from Archbishop Richard Gagnon 
Date: June 20, 2017 
Re: Consecration of Canada to the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Earlier this year the Executive Council of the CCCB approved a proposal to consecrate Canada to 
the Immaculate Heart of Mary on the occasion of the 150th Anniversary of Confederation. 
It was determined that each Bishop in his diocese would pray the Prayer of Consecration on 
Saturday, July 1, 2017 or the following day July 2 ,2017.  It is my intention to lead this consecration 
at St. Mary’s Cathedral on Sunday, July 2, 2017 at the 11:30 Mass. 
I am inviting all Pastors and Administrators to join in this celebration by consecrating your 
Parish/Mission(s) to the Immaculate Heart of Mary as part of celebrating this 150th birthday of 
Canada. 
I would ask that the Prayer of Consecration  be prayed after the Sunday Homily on July 1 - 2, 2017.    
The consecration ends with a Litany for Canada.   
Thanks so much! 

 


